
Senator Michael Dembrow and Senator Chuck Thomson and all committee members,
My name is Ann Watters BCPP I operate a small health care office here in Salem, Or practicing Holistic health and am licensed.
We have a Covid epidemic largely in fact because people are suffering from compromised immune systems due to poor quality soil 
and food lacking nutrients caused by over use of pesticides, glysophate and herbicides which in turn pollute air and after so we have 
this dilemma which we created that has set us up for this lab created virus leaked and transmitted. Those with basically strong 
immune systems and God’s Grace have remained well. I am one of those and I am 76 plus I have eaten organic food now for 50 
years.Please SUPPORT
SB404-2 it is essential to the health of all Oregonian’s. We need our sustainable small farms that employ organic soil and fertilization 
practices.
PLEASE support SB404-2.
Thank You
Ann Watters BCPP


